MINUTES

TOWN OF WHITINGHAM ANNUAL TOWN MEETING
March 7, 2023

The Annual Town Meeting was held on Tuesday, March 7, 2023, at 10:00 a.m. e.s.t at the Twin
Valley Middle High School in the Town of Whitingham, Vermont agreeable to the warning.

At 10:00 a.m. Leon Corse led the Pledge of Allegiance. Town Clerk, Almira Aekus declared the
polls open.

The moderator asked for and received permission from the electorate for State Representative
Tristan Roberts to address them. Mr. Roberts gave a brief update on his participation in the
legislature and asked the electorate if they had any comments or concerns for him to address.
Several voters expressed their opposition with reasons to the proposed affordable energy bill.

Mr. Corse asked the Board of Civil Authority to introduce themselves and proceeded to review the
rules of procedures: Scott Reed, James Weber, Craig Hammer, Robin Kingsley, Gregory Brown,
Elizabeth McKinley, Susan Cooke Johnson, Abigail Corse, Seth Boyd, Mary LeMaire, Terry Morse,
and Almira Aekus.

He announced that the Twin Valley Spanish travel group would be selling refreshments in the lobby
and thanked his wife Linda and farmhand Mackenzie for all they did that morning so that he could
get to town meeting on time.

At 10:37 a.m. the moderator declared the meeting open for business. The Moderator asked if there
were any objections to dispensing with the reading of the warning. There were none.

Article 1
A motion was made by Gregory Brown, seconded by Robin Kingsley to authorize general fund
expenditures for operating expenses for fiscal year July 1, 2023 — June 30, 2024, of $740,771.00
of which $323,476.00 to be raised in taxes, the balance to be offset by $260,332.00 in anticipated
revenues and $1566,963.00 appropriated from prior year’'s fund balance. Discussion: Johanna
Robohm asked for an explanation of the fund balance that is stated in the article $156,963.00 and
questioned why in the 2022 actual revenues there is no fund balance used. She stated the town
report was complicated and inaccurate and that many of the numbers were a mystery to her. She
stated there was no tax collector salary listed under the tax collector office. Almira Aekus stated the
fund balance wasn’t used as the town had more revenues than budgeted and that any remaining
fund balance was appropriated to the budget we were voting on. She said the tax collector is paid
as part of the treasurer salary and that only penalties were in the tax collector budget. Mr. Brown
stated there had been a pre-town meeting and that would have been the time to ask questions and
the board would have been prepared to answer the questions. Mrs. Robohm questioned why the
clerk was being paid a salary and fees. Mrs. Aekus stated that it had always been that way for the
last 30 years she had worked for the town and that the town could visit the way the clerk was being
paid. Mr. Brown stated that when Buddy (Earle) Holland was town clerk, the voters voted to continue
paying the town clerk a stipend and fees. He said it could be brought up again, but it would need
to be voted on by the electorate. Mr. Robohm questioned the transfer station steel revenue and the
metal expense which are negative. Mrs. Aekus stated the town is given credit for the metals and
that no money actually changes hands. Mr. Robohm said an explanation would have been helpful.
He went on to question the fica/medicare which has a rate 7.65% and the retirement which has a

1



rate of 6.25% and stated the percentages are all over the place. Mrs. Aekus explained that
employees have the option of pretax deductions such as deferred compensation and Aflac and that
the amount budgeted is 7.65% and 6.25%. Mr. Robohm had many more questions regarding fund
balances and questioned why information cannot be in the town report as it is complex and takes
lots of hours to figure out. Gregory Brown stated it is complex and hard to spell out line by line but
to be assured that the town has an outside auditor that takes care of the budget and all finances
and if the town does something wrong they let us know and it is corrected. He went on to say to
ease everyone’s minds that the town is as transparent and upfront as possible and that the treasurer
and bookkeeper do a fantastic job. Mr. Robohm questioned the appropriation of fund balances and
Mrs. Aekus started to explain. Scott Reed asked Mr. Robohm if he would be willing to help make
the town report simpler as we do this every year, we have professional people that help with the
reports and we get grilled every year. Mr. Robohm declined the offer. A motion was made by John
Doty, seconded by John Robohm to cut off debate. The moderator explained it would require a two-
thirds majority vote. The motion was called, and the moderator declared a two-thirds majority vote.
The original motion was called and carried by voice vote.

Article 2
A motion was made by Stanley Janovsky, Jr. and seconded from the floor to raise and appropriate
$126,826.00 for the operation of the Town Fire Department for fiscal year July 1, 2023 — June 30,
2024. Discussion: None. Motion was called and carried by voice vote.

Article 3
A motion was made by Stanley Janovsky, Jr. and seconded from the floor to raise and appropriate
$40,000.00 to the Fire Department Equipment Fund for fiscal year July 1, 2023 — June 30, 2024.
Discussion: None. Motion was called and carried by voice vote.

Article 4
A motion was made by Seth Boyd and seconded by Gregory Brown to raise and appropriate
$15,000.00 for the Parks Committee for fiscal year July 1, 2023 — June 30, 2024. Discussion: Mr.
Boyd said for clarification purposes the $15,000 is for the upkeep and maintenance and not the park
committee. The motion was called and carried by voice vote.

Article 5
A motion was made by Almira Aekus and seconded by Gisela Zboray to raise and appropriate
$20,000.00 to the Reappraisal Fund for fiscal year July 1, 2023 — June 30, 2024. Discussion:
None. The motion was called and carried by voice vote.

Article 6
A motion was made by Dennis Pike and seconded by James Weber to raise and appropriate the
sum of $15,000.00 for the continuing support of ambulance operations by Deerfield Valley Rescue
for fiscal year July 1, 2023 — June 30, 2024. Discussion: None. Motion was called and carried by
voice vote.

Article 7
A motion was made by James Weber and seconded by Henry Millett to raise and appropriate the
sum of $1,000.00 for Deerfield Valley Community Cares, an organization that provides fuel
assistance for those not on state aid. Discussion: None. Motion was called and carried by voice
vote.



Article 8
A motion was made by James Weber and seconded by Gisela Zboray to raise and appropriate
the sum of $2,500.00 for Deerfield Valley Community Partnership, an organization that provides
programming and activities for youth and families that promote healthy behaviors and prevent
youth drug and alcohol use. Discussion: None. Motion was called and carried by voice vote.

Article 9

A motion was made by Theresa Dumaine and seconded by Gisela Zboray to raise and appropriate
the sum of $500.00 for Deerfield Valley Food Pantry for the purpose of providing supplemental food
assistance to area families in accordance with 24 V.S.A. §2691. A motion was made by Henry
Millett and seconded from the floor to suspend the rules. The motion was called and carried by
voice vote. A motion was made by Henry Millett and seconded from the floor to combine Articles 9,
10, 14, 18, and 21 for a total raise and appropriate of $2,655.00. Discussion: Elaine Foster
questioned why the articles would be added together as she was unsure of the purpose. The
moderator explained the purpose was to make the process less complicated as we would not have
to vote five different times on the articles. The motion was called and carried by voice vote. The
articles read as follows:

Article 9
Shall the voters raise and appropriate the sum of $500.00 for Deerfield Valley Food Pantry
for the purpose of providing supplemental food assistance to area families in accordance
with 24 V.S.A. §2691.

Article 10
Shall the voters raise and appropriate the sum of $305.00 for Green Mountain RSVP for
support of senior volunteer program with training and support for the volunteers who teach
Bone Builder classes and who deliver meals in Whitingham in accordance with 24 V.S.A.
§2691.

Article 14
Shall the voters raise and appropriate the sum of $750.00 for Senior Solutions-The Council
on Aging for Southeastern VT, Inc. to serve elders and assist with funding the community
meal, in accordance with 24 V.S.A. §26917?

Article 18
Shall the voters raise and appropriate the sum of $250.00 for the Windham County Disaster
Animal Response Team (‘WIinDART”) in order to assist in the care and sheltering of pets in
the event of a local emergency.
Article 21
Shall the voters raise and appropriate the sum of $850.00 for the Women’s Freedom Center
for general operating support to provide services to survivors and their children who are
experiencing emotional, physical and/or sexual abuse and are residents of Whitingham, in
accordance with 24 V.S.A. § 2691.
Article 11
DIED DUE TO LACK OF MOTION - Article Read
Shall the voters raise and appropriate the sum of $1,203.00 for Health Care and Rehabilitation
Services, Inc. to help support outpatient mental health and substance abuse services, in
accordance with 24 V.S.A. §2691.

Article 12
A motion was made by Seth Boyd and seconded from the floor to raise and appropriate the sum of
$46,000.00, or any other amount, of which $500.00 to be appropriated from the General Fund
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(donation received) and $45,500.00 to be raised in taxes, to expand and remodel the picnic pavilion
at Town Hill Common. After discussion of the wording of the article particularly the part which said
“or any other amount,” Mr. Boyd withdrew his motion and made a motion which was seconded from
the floor to raise and appropriate the sum of $46,000 of which $500.00 to be appropriated from the
General Fund (donation received) and $45,500.00 to be raised in taxes to expand and remodel the
picnic pavilion at Town Hill Common. Discussion: Elaine Foster asked what the plans are. Mr.
Boyd stated that a community survey was done many years ago as to what changes and
improvements they would like to see at Town Hill and one of the top ones was some modifications
to the pavilion. He explained the existing pavilion would be modified with an addition to the front
with open sides so families can see the playground and the road and would be more user-friendly.
He said the existing pavilion would remain the same. Would be an expansion to the existing floor
with a slab floor, roof, and open sides. Mrs. Robohm questioned whether the project would be a
good use of ARPA funds. Gregory Brown said the board discussed the ARPA money and had
received suggestions for different projects and that he had brought up the fact that the money could
be used better and serve everyone in town and that further in the articles it could be seen where
the money could be appropriated to a grant match fund that can be used for grant matching and we
wouldn’t have to raise taxes for grant matches for a while. The motion was called and carried by
voice vote.

Article 13
A motion was made by Theresa Dumaine and seconded from the floor to raise and appropriate the
sum of $1,500.00 to offset the cost of providing Senior Meals, to Terrie Dumaine, who provides the
meals to the senior citizens in the valley. Discussion: None. Motion was called and carried by voice
vote.

Article 15
A motion was made by Gretchen Havreluk and seconded from the floor to raise and appropriate the
sum of $1,200.00 for Southeastern Vermont Community Action, Inc. (SEVCA) to assist Whitingham
in responding to the emergency needs of the community and providing all available and applicable
services, including crisis intervention, housing, fuel assistance, weatherization, tax preparation,
financial coaching, Head Start services, thrift stores, and micro business development, to families
and individuals in need in accordance with 24 V.S.A. §2691. Discussion: None. The motion was
called and carried by voice vote.

Article 16
A motion was made by John Doty and seconded by Gretchen Havreluk to raise and appropriate the
sum of $4,071.00 to Southeastern Vermont Economic Development Strategies (SeVEDS) to
provide workforce and economic coordination services to the Windham Region. Discussion:
Gregory Brown questioned if there was a breakdown of how the money was spent. Mr. Doty stated
the report was on page 69 of the town report and that the amount was based on population charged
at $3.00 per resident. Mr. Brown asked how much of the amount raised comes back to town. Christy
Betit stated she is an employee at Brattleboro Development Credit Corporation and spoke on behalf
of SeVEDS which is the governing ward. They create long term economic strategies, and they
create programs to implement those strategies, provide strategic business support, entrepreneur
support, and have supported several businesses in the past. She runs a program called Pipelines
and Pathways which serves the local school. She said the town was getting an incredibly good deal.
She encouraged the electorate to reach out to SeVEDS if they have anything economy related, and
they will help. She said they would be holding a local career fair on May 2" and encouraged people
to participate. The motion was called and carried by voice vote.

Article 17



A motion was made by Chris Walling and seconded by James Weber to raise and appropriate the
sum of $6,000.00 for Twin Valley Youth Sports, an organization that provides all students in
Whitingham, grades pre-k through 6%, the opportunity to play the organized sports of soccer,
basketball, baseball, and softball. Discussion: None. Motion was called and carried by voice vote.

Article 19
A motion was made by Gregory Brown and seconded by Craig Hammer to raise and appropriate
the sum of $1,795.00 for Wings Community Program’s summer programming providing four weeks
of academic, enrichment, and physical activity for students entering grades K-8 in accordance with
24 V.S.A.§ 2691. Discussion: None. The motion was called and carried by voice vote.

Article 20
A motion was made by Kristine Sweeter and seconded from the floor to raise and appropriate
the sum of $10,000.00 for Wings Community Programs that provide after school programs for
Whitingham students Kindergarten through 12" grade. Discussion: None. Motion was called and
carried by voice vote.

Article 22
A motion was made by Tanya Bernard and seconded from the floor to authorize $92,294.00 for
the operation of the Whitingham Free Public Library for fiscal year July 1, 2023 — June 30, 2024,
with $76,266.00 to be raised in taxes, and the balance to be offset by $13,925.00 in anticipated
grants and donations and $2,103.00 appropriated from prior year fund balance. Discussion: None.
Motion was called and carried by voice vote.

Article 23

A motion was made by Tanya Bernard and seconded from the floor to allow the Whitingham
Free Public Library to spend grant monies and donations at the discretion of the Board of Trustees
and Library Director. Discussion: Aimee Reed asked for clarification of the article as to why the
article is needed. Kristine Sweeter stated she was not sure as they have the authority by Vermont
law that is what the trustees are elected to do so voter approval is not really needed. Moderator
believes it was questioned at one time as to why the trustees could spend money that was donated
to the town without the voter’s approval and the suggestion was to put the article in the warning [for]
to clarify that was the case so that no one could question the spending. Ms. Sweeter said the
donations are made directly to the library and put in a library fund and it is the elected job of the
trustees to oversee those funds. Ms. Aekus stated the funds are maintained by the town and the
article is just for clarification. Motion was called and carried by voice vote.

Article 24
A motion was made by Bradford Lackey and seconded from the fioor to raise and appropriate
$23,450.00 for the operation of town cemeteries for fiscal year July 1, 2023 — June 30, 2024, with
$22,250.00 to be raised in taxes, and the balance to be offset by $1,200.00 in anticipated revenue.
Discussion: None. The motion was called and carried by voice vote.

Article 25

A motion was made by Stanley Janovsky, Jr. and seconded from the floor to authorize
$1,563,829.00 for the maintenance and repair of town highways for fiscal year July 1, 2023 — June
30, 2024, of which $1,162,380.00 to be raised in taxes, the balance to be offset by $134,411.00 in
anticipated revenues and $267,038.00 appropriated from prior year's fund balance. Discussion:
Timothy Hunt spoke in favor of the article and the wonderful job done by the highway. He urged us
to pay attention to article 29 because of all the new state regulations. The motion was called and
carried by voice vote.
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Article 26

A motion was made by James Weber and seconded by Robin Kingsley to raise and appropriate
$6,000.00 to support economic development in Whitingham for the fiscal year July 1, 2023 — June
30, 2024. Discussion: Mrs. Robohm questioned why there was more money being raised when
there is no longer an economic development committee. Mr. Weber stated some of the funds from
Economic Development Fund were used at Town Hill for the softball field which helps with economic
development and that the website, which helps with economic development, will need a [new]
rebuild soon and the money would be used for that. He strongly recommended passing the article.
The motion was called and carried by voice vote.

Article 27
A motion was made by Gisela Zboray and seconded from the floor to raise and appropriate
$25,000.00 to the Hazard Mitigation Fund for fiscal year July 1, 2023 — June 30, 2024. Discussion:
None. The motion was called and carried by voice vote.

Article 28
A motion was made by Stanley Janovsky, Jr. and seconded by Robin Kingsley to raise and
appropriate $100,000.00 to the Highway Equipment Fund for fiscal year July 1, 2023 - June 30,
2024. Discussion: None. The motion was called and carried by voice vote.

Article 29
A motion was made by Scott Reed and seconded from the floor to raise and appropriate $50,000.00
to fund the Town Highway Garage Renovation and/or Replacement Fund for the fiscal year July 1,
2023 - June 30, 2024. Discussion: None. Motion was called and carried by voice vote.

Article 30
A motion was made by Robin Kingsley and seconded from the floor to raise and appropriate
$10,000.00 to the Municipal Facilities Fund for fiscal year July 1, 2023 — June 30, 2024, for
continued maintenance. Discussion: Theresa Dumaine questioned what the money would be used
for as nothing was spent out of that fund in the prior year. Mr. Brown stated it was a reserve fund
and would be used for all of the municipal facilities. The motion was called and carried by voice
vote.

Moderator announced that the LBS was serving lasagna, salad, rolls with butter, and assorted pies.
The charge is $8 for adults and $3 for children.

Town meeting recessed for lunch at 12:00 p.m. and reconvened at 1:00

Article 31
A motion was made by Robin Kingsley and seconded by Gregory Brown to raise and appropriate
$5,000.00 for support of Old Home Week activities for 2026. A motion was made by Henry Millett
and seconded by Elizabeth McKinley to amend the article to appropriate $8,000 for Old Home Week
activities for 2026 from the litigation fund. Discussion on amendment: Gregory Brown questioned if
he was insinuating that the town does not need a litigation fund. Mr. Millett felt we did not need the
$68,000 that is in the fund. Gregory Brown spoke against the motion. Scott Reed said the town
does need to contact a lawyer more often now. Susan Johnson stated that the state takes over
payment of reappraisal of power company. Mr. Millett stated the extra $3,000 in the amendment
would be for fireworks. Ms. Aekus spoke against the amendment stating the power company just
sold again and they regularly appeal their assessment when there is a sale. A motion was made by
Henry Millett to move the question, a vote was taken, and the Moderator declared it was the two-
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thirds required majority vote. The motion was called and defeated. Discussion on the original
motion: Ms. Zboray stated that volunteers and chairs for committees and encouraged the electorate
to contact her if they were interested. The original motion was called and carried by voice vote.

Article 32
A motion was made by Gregory Brown and seconded by Robin Kingsley to establish a reserve fund
to be called the Grant Match Fund to be used to pay required local match on grant awards in
accordance with 24 V.S.A. § 2804. Discussion: Elaine Foster asked how much money. Mr. Brown
stated the next article has the amount. The motion was called and carried by voice vote.

Article 33

A motion was made by Gregory Brown, seconded by Robin Kingsley to appropriate $320,164.57
as a result of funds received from the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA), or any other amount, to
the Grant Match Fund. A motion was made by Mr. Brown and seconded by Mr. Kingsley to amend
the article to appropriate $320,164.57 as a result of funds received from the American Rescue Plan
Act (ARPA) to a Grant Match Fund. Discussion: Mr. Robohm questioned the purpose of the
wording being in the article. Mr. Brown stated the article should have read the amount and if there
needed to be an amendment a motion could be made. The amendment was called and carried by
voice vote. Discussion on the amended article: Johanna Robohm stated she was having a hard
time understanding ARPA and that on page 29 of the town report the balance is $160,082.00 and
not sure where the balance came from. Mr. Weber stated we had $160,082 in the fiscal year 2022
and we received an additional payment in August of the current fiscal year. Ms. Zboray stated there
was both a town and a county payment after the fiscal year had ended. The amended article was
called and carried by voice vote.

Article 34
A motion was made by Robin Kingsley and seconded by Gregory Brown to establish a reserve fund
to be called the Cell Tower Fund in accordance with 24 V.S.A. § 2804. A motion was made by
Stanley Janovsky, Jr. and seconded by Aimee Reed to amend the article to read “Establish reserve
fund called Cell tower fund and town garage fund in accordance with 24 V.S.A. § 2804.
Discussion: Aimee asked why. He said the cell tower is built on the town highway land and a lot of
land was lost because of the cell tower and he felt he would like to see the money from Article 35
go in to the town highway garage fund. Gregory Brown asked because there is already a Town
garage repair or replace fund would we actually want to create a new fund? Ms. Zboray said what
we probably want to do is defeat the article and amend the next article. Mr. Janovsky said that would
work for him. For clarification, the Moderator explained the germaneness of an article and how it
relates to it. Article 35 asks how you want to appropriate the $252,000 and he could lead the
electorate in how to do that and have it be pertinent to the meeting. To do that voters would want to
defeat article 34. Ms. Foster asked what the reason was for article 34 and wondered if there was
something the public should understand about the fund. She just wanted to make sure we were
not doing away with something that was needed. Mr. Brown stated the lease was bought out and
the town needed a fund to put the money in. The town had been receiving roughly $18,000 per
year income from the lease and we could use funds from the established fund every year until the
money was gone. He said he was not opposed to putting the money in the garage fund. The
amendment motion was called and defeated by voice vote. Mr. Robohm questioned what 24 V.S A.
§ 2804 was. Moderator explained it was the mechanism to establish a fund. Ms. Aekus read the
wording of the statute to the electorate. The original article was called and defeated by voice vote.



Article 35
A motion was made by Robin Kingsley, seconded by Scott Reed to appropriate $252,000.00, or
any other amount, as a result of the cell tower lease buyout, to the Cell Tower Fund, to be used to
offset the General Fund by $18,000.00 per year until the balance is expended. A motion was made
by Gregory Brown, seconded from the floor to amend the article to appropriate $252,000.00 as a
result of the cell tower lease buyout to Town Highway Renovation and/or Replacement Fund.
Discussion: Elaine Foster questioned if the $252,000 would be going towards the town garage
instead of reducing taxes for everyone. Mr. Brown said it would still be doing the same thing only
for the town garage. For clarification, Ms. Foster asked if she would still see a reduction in her taxes
for the town highway garage. She was told yes. Mr. Reed said you can save $18,000 per year or
save $252,000. Elaine Foster questioned why if it was so simple why we didn’t do it previously. Ms.
Aekus stated we were looking at it as a revenue line and the thought process was to keep the
money as an income line item. She said if the money goes into the garage fund it would make it so
that less money would need to be raised. She said it had not occurred to anyone to put the money
in the garage renovation and/or replacement. Abigail Corse questioned what position the town
would be in with the addition of this money. Mr. Janovsky said the town has a good start and would
obviously need more money than they have. There has been engineering done already and the
next decision will be whether to add on to the existing garage or take the original one down and
rebuild. There is engineering that needs to be done and it is pricey. Johanna Robohm asked for
clarification if the plan was for the $18,000 a year to last for about thirteen years. It was noted that
had been the plan. Mr. Janovsky said the new garage will be there far beyond when the money runs
out of the general fund. The amendment was called and carried by voice vote. The amended article
was called and carried by voice vote.
Article 36

A motion was made by Almira Aekus, seconded by Gregory Brown to authorize payment of real
estate taxes on or before November 1, 2023, with ninety-days’ notice; to be made by physical
delivery to the tax collector before 2pm on that date or with a first-class postmark on or before that
date. Discussion: None. Motion was called and carried by voice vote.

Article 37
A motion was made by Almira Aekus, seconded by Robin Kingsley to make overdue taxes bear
interest at a rate of one percent (1%) per month or fraction thereof for the first three (3) months and
thereafter one and one-half percent (1 ¥2%) per month or fraction thereof from the due date of such
tax pursuant to 32 V.S.A.§ 5136. Discussion: Elaine Foster questioned the purpose of the
fractions. Ms. Aekus stated fraction refers to a portion of the month. The motion was called and
carried by voice vote.

A motion was made by Scott Reed and seconded by James Weber to transact any other business
that may legally come before the meeting. Moderator explained that any business that may legally
come before the meeting is actually non-binding and he would allow the motion. Discussion: None.
Motion called and carried.

John Robohm questioned that since article 37 does not include any penalties does that mean that
there aren’t any? Gisela Zboray questioned if it was statutory. Ms. Aekus said it is by statute. Robin
Kingsley thanked the highway, fire department, selectboard, Almira, and staff for their jobs done
very well. Linda Farrington expressed her appreciation for Dana Dix and all the jobs he did for the
town and stated he would be very missed. James Weber shared there was a press release about
a sewer grant that was given through the US legislature “Bernie Grant.” The application was
completed by Gisela Zboray, and we were awarded a million-dollar grant. A huge round of applause
was given to Gig for all of her work on getting the grant.



A motion was made by Henry Millett and seconded from the floor to adjourn and carried by voice
vote.

Article 38
To elect all Town Officers required by law. Polls were open from 10:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. at the Twin
Valley Middle High School Auditorium, 4299 Vermont Route 100, Whitingham, Vermont with the
following resulits:

Moderator, 1 year

Leon L. Corse 107
Blank 7
Overvote 1

Treasurer, 1 year

Almira L. Aekus 108
Blank 7
Overvote 0

Selectboard, 2 years

Scott Reed 107
Blank 8
Overvote 0

Selectboard, 3 years

Robin Kingsley 106
Ronald Dodge 1
Abby Crosby 1
Blank 7
Overvote 0

Collector of Delinquent Taxes, 1 year

Almira L. Aekus 108
Blank 7
Overvote 0

Road Commissioner, 3 years
Stanley A. Janovsky, Jr. 107
Linda Corse
Dennis Pike
Peter Bernard
Blank
Overvote
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Library Trustee, 3 years
Wendy Sergeant 105
Shandell Soumar
Lisa Miller

Blank

Overvote
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Cemetery Commissioner, 3 years

Bradford S. Lackey 113
Blank 2
Overvote 0

School Director (TVUUSD)

Kristen A. Breeden 92
Seth Boyd 1
Aimee Reed 2
Blank 19
Overvote 0

The floor meeting adjourned at 2:14 p.m.

Dated at Whltlngham Thig 8™ day of March 2023 /
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NUMBER OF VOTERS ON THE CHECKLIST - 997
NUMBER WHO VOTED BY AUSTRALIAN BALLOT - 115
HIGHEST NUMBER VOTED FROM THE FLOOR - 88 Estimate
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